
Year 5/6: 92.0% Below 

Year 3/4: 91.4% Below 

Year 1/2: 96.2% Good 

Reception: 91.4% Below 

Nursery: 68.3% Well 
Below 

This week’s whole 
school attendance                      
92.6% Well below! 

Yearly school 
attendance to date:  

92.5% Below 

Target 96.6% 

This is the expected standard 
for all schools. 

Poor attendance impacts 
negatively on your child’s 
potential and life chances.  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

This morning at 11am, Year 5 and 6 children gathered  at the cenotaph to 
remember those who sacrificed their lives so that we can live ours peacefully. 
Children and staff in school marked this poignant moment with a respectful 
two minute silence. On Sunday at approx. 1.50pm, head boy and girl will lay a 
wreath on behalf of school and we hope you can join us.  

 

Fantastic News for Lingdale Primary! 

This week we had a surprise package finally delivered to Ling-
dale Primary! Yes our very own defib. A defibrillator is a device 
that gives a high energy electric shock to the heart of someone 
who is in cardiac arrest. This high energy shock is called defib-
rillation, and it's an essential part in trying to save the life of 
someone who’s in cardiac arrest. This defibrillator was funded 
by Marks and Spencers in Guisborough and we are extremely 
grateful for their support. Fire aid training centre will help de-
liver some defib sessions and again this training has been funded 
by Marks and and Spencers. We hope we never need to use it 

but at least we are 
prepared if we do! 
#KEEPINGSAFE 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for the diary: 

14th-18th November—Anti—Bullying week 

Friday 18th November—Children In Need—Wear Pudsey at-
tire or pyjamas £1 to charity  

Monday 5th December—Theatre performance of Sleeping 
Beauty for whole school £1 donation plus 3-4pm Xmas Fayre  

Thursday 15th Dec—Nursery and Little Explorers break up 
for Xmas  

Friday 16th December—Rec– Y6 Break up for Xmas  

PD DAY 4– Tuesday 3rd January 2023—school closed  

Working together to be the best we can 

Head Teacher’s Awards -For Kindness  

 

 Zachary -Miss Hanratty 

Lily Mae -Mrs Davies 

Ezmaii - Mr Fairbridge 

 Ocean - Mrs Norris 

Maddie J- Breakfast club star 

 

 

Friday 11th November 2022 



What an amazing day for Year 3/4 to Danelaw 

Year 3 and 4 had a fantastic trip to Danelaw last Friday. The children were 

amazing throughout and their behaviour was first class. We were really im-

pressed with how much knowledge they had gathered throughout this history 

topic and they were willing to share it with the guide—very happy teachers. 

They tackled every activity with commitment and determination and they have 

now experienced what life would have been like in the Neolothic period. They 

went hunting for food, made flour, weaved, created pottery and became histo-

rians by predicting how artefacts may have been used 5,000 years ago. Well 

done to you all!  

 

Reading corner  

Congratulations to Davidjohn, Skye and 

Rosie who won the book draw last 

week. Thank you to those parents who 

take the time to hear their children read 

at home regularly. It really does make a 

HUGE difference. Our new library is 

looking amazing. Watch this space for 

news about opening hours after school. 

Thank you  

 

‘Be Safe, Be Ready, Be Respectful!’ Have a lovely weekend!  


